Town of Salisbury



Academy Hall – 9 Old Coach Road PO Box 214, Salisbury, NH 03268 603-648-2473 - (fax) 603-648-6658

> Geoffrey Hodges, Chair Dora Rapalyea Debbie Bartz Cemetery Trustees John Bentley, Sexton

Meeting Minutes – July 1, 2021

Meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m.

Present:

Trustee Chairman Geoffrey Hodges,

Trustee Secretary Dora Rapalyea,

Trustee Debbie Bartz

Absent:

Sexton John Bentley

Visitors:

Rick Chandler

Minutes of June 3, 2021 were read and approved by the Trustees.

At the June 16, 2021 Selectmen meeting, Debbie Bartz appointment as Cemetery Trustee was approved. She has been sworn in by the Town Clerk.

Old Business: The gate for the Congregational Church Cemetery will be hung in the next few weeks.

Treatment of the wall at the Maplewood Cemetery will be completed this summer.

Leaves in the Congregational Church Cemetery have been taken care of. The debris in the Maplewood Cemetery removal is still pending. There is a tree over the fence in Maplewood Cemetery that will be removed. Flags were put on all Veteran stones on Memorial Day by a group of volunteers. A check of \$160.00 was sent to the American Legion Post 31 in Penacook. This was a donation for the flags.

New Business: There will be a work session for the trustees on Monday, July 19, at 9:00am, second floor Academy Hall. Many inquiries have come in about the purchase of cemetery plots. The board is eager to help and answer all inquiries.

Public Comment: None

Next Meeting: August 5, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. at Academy Hall

Meeting Adjourned: 6:30pm

Respectfully Submitted,

Dora Rapalyea Secretary, Cemetery Trustees